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PROFIT WARNING

SUPPLEMENTAL ANNOUNCEMENT

The announcement is made by Apollo Future Mobility Group Limited (the
“Company”’, and together with its subsidiaries, the “Group’”) pursuant to
Rule 13.09(2) of the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on The Stock
Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the ‘“Listing Rules”) and the Inside
Information Provisions (as defined under the Listing Rules) under Part XIVA
of the Securities and Futures Ordinance (Chapter 571, Laws of Hong Kong).

Reference is made to the Company’s profit warning announcement dated 12
May 2020 (the ‘“Announcement”). Unless otherwise defined herein,
capitalised terms used in this announcement shall have the same meanings as
those defined in the Announcement.

The Board wishes to provide further information to the shareholders of the
Company and potential investors that the preliminary Expected Loss is not less
than approximately HK$138,000,000 as compared with the consolidated net
loss of approximately HK$25,651,000 for the six months ended 31 March
2019. The increase in the Expected Loss is attributable to the potential
impairment of certain goodwill and the expected increase in fair value losses
on investment properties as a result of the factors as set out in the
Announcement. As for the impact on the fair value of certain financial assets



due to the global market decline, the Company is expected to record a decrease
as compared to an increase (of approximately HK$88,100,000) for the six
months ended 31 March 2019 but based on information currently available to
the Board, such decrease cannot be quantified with certainty and is still the
subject of discussion with the Company’s auditors and pending valuation
results on such financial assets.

The Company is still in the process of preparing and finalising the results of
the Group for the six months ended 31 March 2020. The information contained
in this announcement is only based on the preliminary assessment by the Board
with reference to the information currently available, including the unaudited
consolidated management accounts of the Group for the six months ended 31
March 2020, which have not been reviewed nor audited by the Company’s
auditors and are subject to finalisation including but not limited to fair value
adjustments on investment properties and certain financial assets, impairment
assessment on goodwill and other intangible assets and other necessary
adjustments.

Shareholders and potential investors are advised to read carefully the interim
results announcement of the Company for the six months ended 31 March 2020
which is expected to be announced on or before 31 May 2020.

Shareholders and potential investors are advised to exercise caution when
dealing in the shares of the Company.
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